www.wyomingia.org
wyocityclerk@netins.net

City Council Meeting, Tuesday, June 13 th at 7 p.m. City Hall.

City Hall hours June 23-28 will be 8 am- 1 p.m.

Wyoming Fair and Horse Show July 7-9!
www.wyomingiafair.com

The City of Wyoming will be flushing hydrants on Tuesday and Wednesday, June 13 & 14, weather permitting.

The Jones County Assessor's Office announces the New Homestead Tax Exemption. If you are 65 or older and own a home in Jones County contact the assessor's office at 319-462-2671 to see if you are eligible.

If you are interested in serving on any City Boards please contact City Hall. The City must make a good faith effort to appoint a qualified person while complying with being gender balanced.

Garbage recycling days are July 6 and 20. Call Kluesner Sanitation to report missed garbage or recycling at 563-927-5977.

JUNE 2023

PO BOX 76, WYOMING, IA 52362 141 W. MAIN ST| 563-488-3970 FAX 563-488-3976

The City has a **New online billing and payment service** called FrontDesk. This will offer you greater flexibility to view and pay your utility bills online. In addition, you will have options to enroll in AutoPay and receive electronic notifications. With FrontDesk, can you look forward to being able to:

- Pay your utility bills any time with this easy-to-use online portal
- 24/7 access to your account including utility usage, tracking multiple accounts, and submitting service requests Manage your account and view usage and payment history
- Enroll in AutoPay with a credit card, debit card, or ACH information to avoid late or missed payments
- Get emails or texts from us when your bill is ready, when a payment is scheduled, and after

What does this mean if you currently already enrolled in AutoPay with ACH? You will need to log into FrontDesk and create a new account. You will be required to update your preferences and set up new AutoPay information. Because we value the security of your information and respect your privacy, we will not be transferring your payment information. Sign up today by going to: https://wyomingia.frontdeskgworks.com

Childrens Safety is our number one concern. The City has received multiple complaints concerning children unsafely riding electric scooters. Parents, please keep your children safe! Teach your children about traffic laws and how to safely cross intersections, yield to traffic, no riding double and OBEYING STOP SIGNS. Citizens have been advised by the Jones County Sheriff's office to take pictures and video of children riding unsafely. The Sheriff's office will follow up with the parents and children.